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ADDENDUM NUMBER ONE 

Wednesday, November 26, 2014 

 

 

PROJECT:  USC UPSTATE COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCES STRUCTURAL 

REPAIRS 

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA UPSTATE 

STATE PROJECT NO. H34-I367 

BaSE, Inc. PROJECT NO. 14105 
 

This addendum forms a part of the Construction Documents and modifies the original Bidding 

Documents dated November 13, 2014 as noted below.  Acknowledge receipt of this addendum in 

the space provided on the Bid Form.   Failure to do so may subject Bidder to disqualification. 

 

A mandatory pre-bid meeting was held on November 25, 2014.  A list of the attendees is 

attached. 

 

GENERAL QUESTIONS: 

 
 

1. QUESTION:  What is the normal work week? 

 

ANSWER:  Demolition of patio and any other work creating a significant amount of 

noise will need to take place only after 5:00 pm on Fridays and on weekends and not 

during the week.  Otherwise work can take place between 7:00 am and 7:00 pm Monday 

– Thursday.  Owner must be notified at least 2 days in advance before weekend work is 

scheduled. 

 

2. QUESTION:  Will the exterior brick walls be removed. 

 

ANSWER:  Portions of the wall above the louver will be removed.  See Sheet S1.1, 

Detail A2. 

 

3. QUESTION:  Can the building exit doors on to the patio be barricaded? 

 

ANSWER:  Yes. 

 

4. QUESTION:  Can salvaged brick be used for the repairs and new work on the wall?   

 

ANSWER:  Salvaged brick in good condition or new brick can be used.  Owner needs to 

approve any new brick to be used. 

 

5. QUESTION:  Where can a dumpster be located? 
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ANSWER:  A location for a dumpster in the adjacent parking lot near the construction 

area will be designated by the Owner. 

 

6. QUESTION:  Will all of the pavers on the patio be removed? 

 

ANSWER:  Yes.  See Sheet S1.1, Detail A4. 

 

7. QUESTION:  How thick are the patio pavers and what is the distance from the top of the 

pavers to the concrete slab below? 

 

ANSWER:  The existing construction documents from 1981 details the 2-1/2” pavers 

sitting on top of the elevated concrete slab.  A sand bed may have been used for leveling 

purposes.  The distance from the top of the patio pavers to the top of the concrete slab 

should be 3” maximum. 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 

       1.  Pre-bid sign-in attendance sheet. 

 

 

 

END OF ADDENDUM NUMBER ONE 
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